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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
PROJECT:    CHADWICK WOODS SUBDIVISION 
PROJECT NO.:   19-02 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 14, BLOCK 1, LOT 51 
REVIEW DATE:   29 JULY 2020 
MEETING DATE:   6 AUGUST 2020 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE:  TALCOTT ENGINEERING/CHARLES BROWN 

 
1. The project is located in the Town’s Chadwick Lake Critical Environmental Area.  All projects 

located within the Critical Environmental Area are Type I – Actions requiring a coordinated 
review under the SEQRA regulations.  Project must be reviewed by NYSDOT, NYSDEC, 
Orange County Health Department, as involved agencies and the Orange County Department 
of Planning as an interested agency. 
 

2. NYSDOT approval for the driveway and private road access as well as utilities for stormwater 
management and water main/service is required. 
 

3. Health Department approval for the water main extension with hydrant is required.  Profile of 
the proposed water main should be provided along with a profile of the proposed private 
roadway. 
 

4. Information pertaining to the available pressure should be provided including an analysis of the 
proposed water service lateral for lot #4. 
 

5. The location of the water main within the State Highway should be identified. 
 

6. Size of the existing water main should be identified. 
 

7. Water system notes on Sheet 5 of 6 references ductile iron pipe while details identify PVC. 
 

8. Pipe joint restraint chart should be added to the plans. 
 

9. Hydrant detail identifies that a hydrant is proposed to be relocated.  It is unclear where the 
relocated hydrant is on the plans.  Location of all proposed gate valves must be depicted on 
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the plans.  Details of the proposed wet tap must be included on the plans. 
 

10. Hydrant detail should address if the proposed hydrant drain is below groundwater level. 
 

11. Water Department comments regarding the water line installation should be received including 
confirmation of hydrant specified. 
 

12. A detail of the proposed individual booster pumps and hydrant pneumatic system should be 
provided for the residence.  Details should include required double check valve. 
 

13. The applicant’s engineer has requested to review the location of the water service lateral 
serving lot #4 as it appears to encroach on lot #3. 
 

14. An Access and Maintenance Agreement is required for the private road.  Access and 
Maintenance Agreement should include the ability for the Town to access the water main for 
repairs.  Water Superintendent’s comments regarding dedication of the water main should be 
received.  
 

15. Sheet 1 of 6 should have proposed common driveway easement changed to proposed private 
road easement. 
 

16. A labeled building envelope on all lots. 
 

17. Detail of tapping sleeve and the valves should be provided. 
 

18. Construction of the private road triggers the Town of Newburgh Stormwater Management 
Regulations.  A Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan is required to be developed. 
 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal  
 
PJH/dns 












































